
H
aw

g 
H

aw
le

rs
May 2011 NEWS

Stanek and Stanek Win Pomme
Terry and Lori Stanek proved they had the pattern down with a win over sixteen 

other boats at Pomme de Terre on May 21st and 22nd. They were fishing brush hogs 
and seven inch power worms in the buck brush within one mile in either direction 
from Pomme State Park Marina. On Saturday they weighed in eight fish, one was 
Lori’s 2.02 pound fish that won Big Bass for the day, and nine on Sunday for 24.32 
pounds. Terry was the only angler to bring in a double limit. Be sure to check out 
their winning strategy on page 4. First place payout was $236. Congratulation Terry 
and Lori!

First Place

                                            

                                             

Lori Stanek & Terry Stanek

17 fish, 24.32 pounds, $236

Pomme de Terre Tournament
Our Pomme tournament was a success. Although we had rain for most of the day 

Friday, the rain predicted for the rest of the weekend never showed up. Saturday was 
a switch on tournament hours with a noon take off and weigh in at 6:00pm. Let your 
officers know if you liked the opportunity to look for an afternoon bite. 

We had some wind to fight both days. The bluebird skies on Saturday made it 
tough so the clouds on Sunday were appreciated. We had seventeen boats, thirty four 
anglers and every boat weighed in fish (138 to be exact).  

Written by Pam Wakim



Mark Daly and Tim Bennett took third place 
throwing 10 inch power worms. They weighed in eight 
fish on Saturday and six more on Sunday for a total 
weight of 19.98 pounds. The Third place payout was 
$134. 

Third Place

               

	      	     				  

					   

Tim Bennett & Mark Daly

14 fish, 19.98 pounds, $134

Greg and Andy Shands took second place throw-
ing swim baits, seven inch power worms and drop shot-
ting. They both had a one day limit on Saturday and 
weighed in seven more on Sunday for a total of 20.46 
pounds. The second place payout was $186. 

Second Place

               

	      	     				  

Andy Shands & Greg Shands

17 fish, 20.46 pounds, $186

NEWS

  The Saturday Big Bass winner was Lori Stanek. Her 
2.02 lb fish was caught on a brush hog. Payout $51 .

Saturday Big Bass

               

	      	     				  

					   

Lori Stanek, 2.02 pounds

The Sunday Big Bass winner was Dean Sullivan. 
His2.71 lb fish was caught on 10” worm. Payout $51.

Sunday Big Bass

               

	      	     				  

					   

Dean Sullivan, 2.71 pounds
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Next 
Tournament 
Mark Twain 
June 11th & 12th

Take off is out of the 
Highway U Ramp. 
Call South Fork Re-
sort (866-382-0033) or 
Junction Inn (573-565-
2665) for reservations.   
Hours will be 5:30am 
to 11:30am both days. 
Get your entry to Dan 
by Wednesday, June 
8. 

Our 2010 Mark Twain 
tournament was won 
by Mike Jankowski 
& Brian Jankowski. 
They were throw-
ing green pumpkin 
worms. Other baits 
that worked were 
black & blue jigs, 
red bud trick worms 
wiggle warts, wacky 
worms and red crank-
baits. Air temps were 
mid 70’s to high 80’s 
and it partly cloudy 
with a few sprinkles. 
Water was 18’ over nor-
mal pool. Water temps 
were in the high 70’s to 
mid 80’s and the water 
was heavily stained to 
chocolate milk around 

the lake.

Fourth Place Dean Sullivan & Bob Treadway, had seven fish on Satur-
day and five on Sunday that included Dean’s 2.71 Big Bass. Their total weight was 
18.02 pounds. Fourth place payout was $94.

Fifth Place Scotty Crady & Larry Rutledge weighed in five  fish on Sat-
urday and six on Sunday for a total weight of 16.28, pounds. Fifth place payout 
was $64.

  Terry Stanek was the only angler with a two day limit (ten fish) and five an-
glers had a one day limit (five fish). They were: Greg Shands, Andy Shands, 
Mark Daly, Pam Wakim and Mike Jankowski.   

  Mike Jankowski had the runner up big bass weighing 2.47 pounds. Some 
other nice fish were Pam Wakim & Tim Bennet 2.01, Mark Daly 2.14, 
Scotty Crady 2.41, Ken Jones 2.05 and Scott Hasty 2.27. 

Congratulations to all the winners!

Hawg Hawlers Bass Club would like to thank all of our Supporters for the 
Pomme de Terre tournament: Nemo Bridge Resort, Indian Hill Resort 
and Lucky’s Restaurant and Sports Bar.

Thank you Scott Hasty, Jason Kennedy, Dan Durbin and Greg 
Heinz for volunteering your time and serving as tournament directors. We really 
appreciate it.

Thank you Hawg Hawlers for participating in the Pomme de Terre tournament. 
We hope you enjoyed it and look forward to seeing you all at Mark Twain!

We want to welcome new and returning members: Tim Bennett, Dawn 
Schafer, Tim Fleming, Tim Fleming II, Shari Slaughter and Andi 
Himstedt. Thanks for joining Hawg Hawlers Bass Club.

We still need tournament directors. If you would like to help your club by serv-
ing as a tournament director pleasecontact Tournament Chairman Andy Shands 
or Mark Daly. 



Scotty Crady
2.41 pounds

 Mick and Doris Schwent

The Winning Strategy
From my interview with Terry Stanek:

Before the tournament we expected the bass would be done spawning. The water 
was high so the plan was to do some Carolina rigging and throw some spinnerbaits. 
When we found out the water was rising we changed our strategy and went straight 
to the buck brush. We were using brush hogs but kept getting hung up too much. 
The bass were feeding on minnows so we switched to seven inch green pumpkin 
power worms which were long and skinny like the minnows. We also pegged the 
quarter ounce sinkers we were using which made it a lot easier to work the bait 
through the buck brush. Sometimes it could be tough pulling them out of the brush 
but switching our strategy as the conditions changed worked for us.

Terry, thanks for sharing your strategy and thought process throughout the tour-
nament.

Vice President
Mike Jankowski

BBQ Time!
This year the Hawg Hawlers club barbecue will be held 

at the South Fork Resort pavillion on Saturday evening 
starting at 3:00 with dinner at 5:00. Bring your lawn 
chairs, coolers and drinks. The club will provide burgers, 
brauts, buns, condiments and chips. Feel free to bring a 
side dish or dessert (it is optional). We will have music, 
washers, horseshoes, Smores and karaoke after dinner so 
if your hungry, ready for some fun & games or just want 
to sing then the barbecue is where you’ll want to be. It’s 
a great way to meet fellow Hawg Hawlers and enjoy each 
others company. We hope you can make it.






